Main points of discussion – IRTP Part B WG meeting 14 September 2010

· Appropriate balance needs to be found between security and consumer choice / domain portability in the IRTP
· The ground for denying a transfer as currently set out in Item 7 of Paragraph 3 of the IRTP does not seem to be valid. If a domain name is in EPP lock status the gaining registrar cannot even initiate a transfer as the transfer request errors out at the registry level because of the lock status, so it would not be possible for the registrar of record to deny a as the transfer request is never received. It might therefore be appropriate to delete denial reason # 7 and replace it with a separate provision that addresses registrar lock status.
· Registrar lock status is an important security element and a separate provision in the IRTP might be included to address the appropriate use of registrar lock status. Such a provision should ideally bring more clarity around the use of lock status (e.g. when it’s okay for a registrar to put a name into lock status, how the registrant can get the name out of lock status). Also, it might be recommendable to have a registrar lock status reflected in EPP so it is reflected in WHOIS, so that the registrant as well as other registrars can clearly see the status of a registration.
· A new provision dealing with registrar lock status might also help clarify some of the terms in denial reason # 6.  In addition, the WG might want to consider whether registrar lock could be considered as an express written objection as stated in denial reason # 6.
· In relation to complaints received by ICANN compliance, of the data analyzed over the last 5 months in relation to IRTP complaints, 9% of complaints are categorized as registrants not understanding the transfer process, while 15% is categorized as registrars who fail to unlock the domain.
· IRTP is also used to facilitate a change of registrant or change of control in transferring one name to the other in the secondary market. Is that an appropriate use of IRTP? In the old transfer policy there was a section that specifically dealt with when a registrant change happened at the same time as an inter-registrar transfer and what the requirements were. This provision is no longer in the current transfer policy. It might be worth for the WG to look into this and explore whether that needs to be put back. Basically the old rule used to say something like if you’re the Gaining Registrar and you’re processing both a registrant’s change of registrant and an inter-registrar transfer at the same time, you need to have in addition to the authorization from the contact, you need to also have something like a court order or a bilaterally signed agreement between the old registrant and the new registrant. For further information, please see http://www.icann.org/en/tlds/agreements/verisign/registry-agmt-appf-com-16apr01.htm#ExhibitB. 

· Additional efforts should be made to enhance registrant understanding of the IRTP

· Publishing a detailed description of the locking / unlocking process might bring with it security risks

· Is denial reason # 6 intended to have a one off objection to a pending transfer request or sort of open-ended such as the lock state is intended? The WG might want to consider splitting denial reason #6 into two scenarios where there’ll be a one off objection and then there’ll be some sort of standing objection for an indefinite period or a fixed period. Then the lock status could be for an indefinite period until the lock is removed. At this point it seems to be unclear whether denial reason #6 is intended to cover objections as a one off objection or a standing objection.

